Trevor Carter,

12 May 2016



Mr Victor Dominello MP
Minister for Innovation and Better Regulation
GPO Box 5341
SYDNEY NSW 2001 Email: ryde@parliament.nsw.gov.au

Dear Sir.

I refer to the proposed changes to the CTP legislation and now ask that you advise the annual cost of the home care scheme for the last 10 years. As you know this is the reason for the blow out in CTP premiums and far more so than any alleged fraud on the system.

One would expect that while fraud has an effect, you are publicising as the reason for the increase in premiums to attract sympathy for what you would like to see as draconian changes.

Please provide these figures for the home care scheme as soon as possible. As you are no doubt aware it was never properly fundable out of the scheme and is the real reason for what you are now doing.

Will you kindly treat this letter as a submission in relation to the changes to the CTP Scheme.

Regards,

Trevor Carter Cc John Sidoti